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Holy Trinity C of E Primary
  NEWSLETTER – 29th April 2022

  www.holytrinitycofeseatoncarew.co.uk
                                                  E-mail: admin@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk
                                            @htseaton (twitter)
Holiday Dates
2nd May

Bank Holiday – School closed

4th May

Church

9th-12th May 
Key Stage 2 SATS

16th-20th May 
Key Stage 1 SATS

18th May 
Church

25th May

Church

27th May
School Closes for half term holidays
& PD Days

9th June

School Opens

22nd June
Church

29th June

Church

6th July

Church

13th July

Church

21st July
School Closes for summer holidays 
5th September
School Opens
21st October
School Closes for Half Term

31st October
School Opens

20th December
School Closes for Christmas Holidays
4th January 
School Opens 
Exciting News!
We have some exciting news to announce about a new member to our school community. 
We have been given permission by the Academy Trust, Academy Council and CEO to welcome a Well Being Dog into our school community in the near future.
The Well Being dog has already begun his training and will be continuing this in the school environment very soon.
We have emailed a number of documents including a letter, policy, risk assessment and question/answer sheet to all of our families today which detail how a Well Being Dog will support social, emotional, mental health and well-being of pupils and staff within school.
Here is a picture of Stanley, our future Well Being Dog
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Fond Farewell

Today we wish a fond farewell to Miss Jackson who has been a TA in our school over the last two years. She is leaving us to take up an exciting new role and would like to thank her for all her hard work at Holy Trinity.  We wish her the very best of luck in her new role which we are sure she will love!
Academy Councillors - Vacancy
We would like to say a huge thank you to Deborah Burke for her commitment to Holy Trinity School over many years. Deborah began as a Governor when both her children attended Holy Trinity School and committed to a second term as a Councillor for which we are very grateful.  Due to her end of office we are advertising a vacancy for a Parent Academy Councillor alongside another parent vacancy to replace Richie Mason who sadly passed away. 

If you are interested in becoming a Parent Academy Councillor please see the documents attached to this newsletter. Mrs Baines or Mr Johnson would be happy to discuss further details with any potential candidates.  

School Uniform Eco-Shop

Hartlepool Borough Council are setting up a school uniform echo shop and we have opted to assist them with donations.  If you have any school uniform you wish to donate. please send it into school and we will arrange collection. While they are grateful for the donations please be aware that there are some items they do not want. These include coats, trainers, swimming items etc. and anything badly ripped, stained or damaged. When they have collected donations and the shop is set up, they will inform us with opening times, location etc. so we are able to circulate the information to parents. 

Absences

Can I remind all parents of our school policy for reporting absences.  School should be contacted before 10am on the day of a child’s absence and a detailed reason should be provided.  “Not well” or “poorly” is insufficient information as the illness maybe infectious, notifiable or have medical implications for other pupils and staff.  If your child has sickness or diarrhoea then they cannot return back to school until 48 hours after the last episode.  On your child’s return to school they will also need a letter which can be emailed to admin2@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk detailing the dates and reason for absence. We will send a reminder by text if an email is not received, however if we still do not receive this within 7 days the absence will be recorded as unauthorised. Once the absence is recorded it cannot be amended unless in exceptional circumstances.  If your child has an appointment, we require a copy of the appointment card or letter in order to record the appropriate mark.  If this is not produced then it will be recorded as an unauthorised absence.  Can I also remind parents that we do not have holiday request forms and that any requests should be made in writing or by email, addressed to the Chair of the Academy Council. The letter should give full details and reasons for holidays in term time.  Holiday requests/leave of absence should be made at least 4 weeks in advance in order to process.  All holidays are recorded as unauthorised absence. Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.

Stamps

Holy Trinity Church are collecting used stamps for the RNIB (Royal National Institute of Blind people).  They are helping to raise money by recycling something that we would normally throw away.  Please send stamps into school and we will pass them on.  Thank you for your support.

Parent View

We would encourage all parents to spend a few moments completing Parent View for our school at hhttps://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk  The mini survey has 10 questions and takes around 5 minutes to complete.

Reminder

School is closed on Monday 2nd May for Bank Holiday.  We will return to school on Tuesday 3rd May.[image: image2.emf] 
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Love Your Neighbour


As Yourself








